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DEAR PARTNERS, 
 

       

Advent / Christmas:  
Love our song…our prayer 

 
Frederick Douglas, escaped slave and writer, among other things, said, “I prayed 
for twenty years for freedom, but received no answer until I prayed with my legs.”  
 
This is the time for active prayer, for the prayer of those who are awake and 
watching for God working in the world, that we may join God in that work. WAKE 
UP to love and serve the Lord, particularly on behalf of those who are most vul-
nerable among us. We pray in word and action for peace in our world, in our 

country, on our streets, in our  homes, and in our hearts. 
 
The season of Advent is the beginning of a new church year. It is a time to light candles, to be called to 
wake up, to watch and wait for the new life God is bringing into the world and into our lives, and to live in 
anticipation of that new life.  In one Advent hymn, we are called to wake up and see that Christ is the 
“child of our longing,” the fulfillment of our hope. And we are called to make “Love our song” and “Love 
our prayer.” In this Advent season, let us wake up even more to the depth of God’s love for us and for the 
whole world, and let love be what motivates us. 

     Join us for the lighting of the Advent wreath:  
 Saturday evenings in Advent, Decem ber  3 – December 17 
                     Holden Evening Prayer, 6:00 PM 
   Sunday m ornings in Advent, 8:15 and 11:00 AM  
 

     Awake! Awake, and greet the new morn, for angels herald its dawning. 
      Sing out your joy for soon he is born, behold! The Child of our longingé.. 
      Rejoice, rejoice, take heart in the night, though dark the winter and cheerless,  
      the rising sun shall crown you with light, be strong and loving and fearless. 
      Love be our song and love our prayer, and love our endless story;  
      may God fill evôry day we share and bring us at last into glory.   (ELW #242) 



OUR WORSHIP THIS MONTH 
 

 
Saturday, December 3, 2016 – Grace Place – 6:00 p.m. – As the season of Advent begins, we gather 
for the Children’s Christmas program at 4:30 pm, and Holden Evening Prayer, a beautiful service 
accompanied by piano and guitar, the lighting of the Advent wreath, and singing of Advent hymns.  
 
Sunday, December 4, 2016 – the Second Sunday of Advent –At the heart of our Advent preparation 
stands John the Baptist, who calls us to repent and make a new beginning. As the darkness increases we turn 
toward the light of Christ’s coming. For Christians he is the root of Jesse, the righteous judge who welcomes 
all, especially the poor and meek of the earth. We wait with hope for that day when the wolf will dwell with the 
lamb, and there will be no more hurt or destruction. From the Lord’s table we are sent in the spirit of John the 
Baptist to proclaim that in Christ the kingdom of God has come near. The readings are: Isaiah 11:1-10, Psalm 
72:1-7, 18-19, Romans 15:4-13 and Matthew 3:1-12. Services of Holy Communion and the lighting of the Ad-
vent wreath are at 8:15 and 11:00 a.m. 
 
Saturday, December 10, 2016 – Grace Place – 6:00 p.m. – In the season of Advent, we gather for 
Holden Evening Prayer, a beautiful service accompanied by piano and guitar, the lighting of the Advent 
wreath, and singing of Advent hymns.  
 
Sunday, December 11, 2016 – the Third Sunday of Advent –A note of joyful expectation marks today’s 
worship. Isaiah announces that the desert shall rejoice and blossom. Jesus points to signs of God’s reign: the 
blind see, the lame walk, lepers are cleansed, the deaf hear. We wait with patience for the coming of the Lord, 
even as we rejoice at his presence among us this day: in word and holy supper, in church and in our homes, in 
silent reflection and in works of justice and love. We pray that God would open our eyes and ears to the won-
ders of Christ’s advent among us. The readings are: Isaiah 35:1-10, Psalm 145:5-10, James 5:7-10 and Matthew 
11:2-11. Services of Holy Communion and the lighting of the Advent wreath are at 8:15 and 11:00 a.m. 
 
Saturday, December 17, 2016 – Grace Place – 6:00 p.m. – In the season of Advent, we gather for 
Holden Evening Prayer, a beautiful service accompanied by piano and guitar, the lighting of the Advent 
wreath, and singing of Advent hymns.  
 
Sunday, December 18, 2016 – Fourth Sunday of Advent – Today Isaiah prophesies that a young wom-
an will bear a son and name him Emmanuel. The gospel is Matthew’s account of the annunciation and birth of 
the one named Emmanuel, God-with-us. On this final Sunday in Advent we prepare to celebrate the birth of 
the one born to save us from the power of sin and death. Readings are: Isaiah 7:10-16, Psalm 80:1-7,17-19;  
Romans 1:1-7 and Matthew 1:18-25.    We gather for two services of Holy Communion, 8:15 and 11:00 a.m.  
 
Saturday, December 24, 2016 – Christmas Eve / Eve of the Nativity of Our Lord – On a long winter 
evening we gather to proclaim the coming of the light. Isaiah announces that the people who walked in dark-
ness have seen a great light. Paul reminds us that the grace of God has appeared, bringing salvation to all. In 
the familiar account of Christ’s birth, the evening sky is bright with the heavenly host singing, “Glory to God in 
the highest.” Amid our broken world we proclaim that the prince of peace is born among us. God comes to us 
in human flesh—in Christ’s body and blood—so that we may be bearers of divine light to all the world. Read-
ings are: Isaiah 9:2-7, Psalm 96, Titus 2:11-14, Luke 2:1-20. Join us for Candlelight festival worship with Holy 
Communion at 4:00 pm, 7:00 pm, and 11:00 pm; special musical prelude before each service. 
 
Sunday, December 25, 2016 – Nativity of Our Lord – 11:00 a.m. Service Only—The meaning of 
Christmas is made clear: the light shines in the darkness. It is in the liturgy that we encounter the Word made 
flesh—in the people of God gathered together as the body of Christ, and in the meal around the holy table. We 
go forth to be bearers of light as we proclaim this good news to all the ends of the earth. We gather for a service 
of Holy Communion. 
 
Saturday, December 31, 2016 – There will be NO Grace Place on this night.  First Night  
Celebration in Downtown Winchester.  Grace will host concerts. 
 
Sunday, January 1, 2017 – First Sunday of Christmas – 11:00 a.m. Service Only—Scripture read-
ings about the birth of Christ will be read, music will be offered through our Service of Lessons and Carols, 
with Holy Communion.   
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Our Stewardship of Worship Sunday School Grace Place 8:15 a.m.  11:00 a.m. 

October 23 88 10/22—29 102 93 

October 30 92 10/29—23 121 112 

November 6 No S.S. No Grace Place 10:00 am—300 

November 13 124 11/12—41 118 136 

Anticipat-
ed Each  

Week 

Given Each Week 
     
    Oct. 23            Oct. 30           Nov. 6           Nov. 13 

Anticipated 
Year-to-

Date 

Given  
Year-to-Date 

  
$8,148 

 
$6,673 

 
$11,316 

 
$10,945.25 

 
$6,456 

 
$374,808 

 
$374,560.75 

  
$1,231 

 
$1,180 

 
$2,073 

 
$1,378.80 

 
$1,500.80 

 
$56,626 

 
$58,215.40 

  
$269 

 
$123.75 

 
$714 

 
$279 

 
$639 

 
$12,374 

 
$24,239.45 

  
$119 

 
$0 

 
$700 

 
$0 

 
$0 

 
$5,474 

 
$5,024.93 

  
$5,743 

 
$5,743 

 
$5,743 

 
$5,743 

 
$5,743 

 
$264,178 

 
$264,178 Revell Trust Income 

$298,622 budgeted for 2016. 

Covenant Income 
Income from fees, interest, grants,  
$6,200 budgeted for 2016.   

Faith Offerings 
Loose Cash/Check Giving 
$14,000 budgeted for 2016. 

Grace Offerings 
Non-pledged Envelope Giving 
$64,000 budgeted for 2016. 

Promised Offerings 
Pledged Envelope Giving 
$423,716 budgeted for 2016. 

FOR THE RECORD “Growing in the Grace of Givingò  
    Report of Offerings for 2016 

Christmas Worship 
Candlelight services of Holy Communion 

All services include plentiful singing of familiar carols by all. 
 
4:00 Communion service especially for families 
 Prelude at 3:45; special instrumental and vocal music 
 by the congregation’s gifted youth. 
 

7:00  Communion service with special music by two  
 trumpets, handbell choir, combined adult choirs and 
 selected  soloists and ensembles.  
 Prelude begins at 6:30. 
 

11:00  Communion service with more reflective music by  
 clarinet, oboe, harp, and voice. 
 Prelude begins at 10:30. 

Closing of Financial Secretary’s 
Record of Giving 

 
The Financial Secretary’s Records of Giv-
ing for 2016 will close on December 31, 
2016.  To be included on your 2016 Giving 
Statements, contributions for the 2016 tax 
year must be in the church office by De-
cember 31st or must be mailed to the 
church with a postmark of December 31st 
or before.  Any offerings received after that 
date will be posted in records for giving in 
2017.  The IRS does not allow for any 
checks or gifts received or postmarked af-
ter December 31, 2016, to be noted as a gift 
for 2016.   
 

SPECIAL CHRISTMAS OFFERINGS 
 
All offerings received in envelopes marked 
“Christmas Outreach” and all loose offerings 
at the Christmas Eve Services and the Christ-
mas Day service will be used for Service and 
Outreach Ministry to our local community. 
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FAITH FORMATION & YOUTH NEWS  

  

W.I.L.D. Women Christmas Brunch 
Saturday, Dec. 10th at 10:00 am 

512 Jefferson Street 
    Winchester, R.S.V.P. to T. Lehman    

 at tlehman@gracewin.org or  
540-327-5190 

W.I.L.D. Women Christmas Ministry Project 
Gift Card Ministry for three families of Grace 

Walmart, Target or Martins 
Small packages of Diapers & Feminine products, 
Kohlôs Cares Book & Stuffed Animal for our  

ESL Children  
Thank you so much for helping so many!  

Faith Formation Adult Offerings for Winter . . . 
The Way of Peace in ADVENT Sunday morning December 4th , 9:45-10:45 AM 

Gather with Pastor Sims to continue discussion of how peace is not merely social or political, but, also, 

at heart, a religious and theological reality with personal, familial, societal and global dimensions.   Dur-

ing this Advent season may Peace guide our thoughts as we prepare to celebrate Godõs son.    Led by 

Pastor Martha  Miller Sims in the GMOC Assembly Hall. 
 

Adult Sunday School - Service Project for Members in Special Care - December 18th We will gather in 

the GMOC Assembly Hall to assembly baskets for Members in Special Care.  This is a great way to let 

them know they are remembered and loved by our Congregation.  If you are able to help provide the 

following items, please contact T. Lehman:  oranges, Lindt chocolates, note cards, peanuts, lotion, gran-

ola bars, mints, large print puzzle books (word finds).  We will then ask for volunteer ministers to deliv-

er these baskets after the 11:00 am worship service that day. 

  

Winter Wednesday Morning Bible Study-  7:30 am  Continental Breakfast served. Come together and 

prepare for worship on the coming Sunday by studying the Scripture readings ahead of time. Studying together 

helps Scripture come alive ð Leaders: Pastor Martha Sims and Pastor Jonathan Boynton .  ALL ARE WEL-

COME!   
  

Bible & Brew ð Adults are welcomed to attend Bible & Brew held at Piccadilly Brew Pub the 

fourth Monday of each month.  We will not meet in December.  Next meeting is scheduled for 

6:00 pm Monday, January 23rd.  Come for fellowship and discussion.  For more information 

contact Pastor Jonathan Boynton. 
  

Young Adult Gathering - Young Adults will gather on Sunday, December 4th at the home of  

Sara & Todd Power 512 Jefferson Street, Winchester at 6:00 pm.  For more information, please 

contact Pastor Jonathan Boynton. 

  

  

Women of Grace  
Christmas Gathering will meet on  

Tuesday, December 20h,  

10:30 am at Pastor 

Sims new home.   

 All Women of Grace 

are  

encouraged to attend.   

College Student Gathering  

Monday, December 19th 
On Monday we will gather in Eisenberg 

Hall at 10:00 am to make a lunch for the 

employees of Frederick County Social 

Services.  After delivering lunch we will take our col-

lege students out for a Christmas lunch.  This is a 

great service event and a time to catch up with our 

college students.  Hope yours can participant!  

Live Nativity Help Needed . . .  If you are 

interested in helping set-up, clean-up, acting, 

or providing hay and straw, please contact 

T. Lehman at 662-6678 or 327-5190.  Lots 

of Volunteer Ministers Needed. Thanks! 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjm9fSTwq3QAhUDwiYKHUhPCaMQjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.amazon.co.uk%2FHero-Arts-1-5-inch-2-inch-Merry-Christmas%2Fdp%2FB008ZHDL3S&bvm=bv.138493631,d.amc&psig=AFQj
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YOUTH  MINISTRY EVENTS:   
  

  

  

We give thanks for the following LOST & FOUND Participants, who attended Lost & 

Found held at Eagle Eyrie Retreat Center, Lynchburg VA.  Thomas Marsden, Ben Rayburn, 

Reeve Thomas, and our chaperones, Pastor Jonathan Boynton and Anna Lehman. Thanks! 

  

Childrenõs Christmas Program 

òThe First Christmas Present Everó  
Dress rehearsal will be on Friday, December 2 from 5:00ñ7:00 pm with cast party after. 
 

The Christmas Program will be presented on Saturday, December 3rd, at 4:30 p.m.  Dinner and 

Holden Evening Prayer follow the program.  YOUTH are asked to serve this meal wearing black/

white.  Thank you for your service. 

  

Sunday, December 4th Mt. Vernon & National Christmas Tree Event for Youth 

9th-12th grades.  Cost of the event is $20.   Will depart after the 8:15 am worship 

service and return by 8:00 pm.  For more info. please see T. Lehman. 

  

Sunday, December 11th YOUTH CHRISTMAS PARTY - 12:15 - 2:00 pm - 

Games, food, prizes and lots of FUN!  Hope all can attend!  Friends are welcome 

to attend. 

  

WINTER CELEBRATION FORMS DUE - Sunday, December 11th - Youth grades 9th - 

12th are welcome to attend this synod sponsored event held at Eagle Eyrie Retreat Center in 

Lynchburg, VA.  The dates for the event are January 27-29, 2017.  Please make checks paya-

ble to Grace Lutheran Church for $85 and return them to T. Lehman on or before Sunday, 

December 11th.  Thanks! 

  

ORDER OF ST. JOHN ASSISTANCE NEEDED FOR ADVENT/CHRISTMAS - Any 

child/youth 4th grade through 12th grade is asked to serve in Order of St. John.  Our 7th - 

9th grade students, please remember this is a Confirmation requirement.  For all of our chil-

dren and youth please remember this is an important service you have the opportunity to 

provide for our worship services.  Please sign up on the Youth Bulletin Board or call email 

T. Lehman at tlehman@gracewin.org to sign up.  Thanks! 
  

  

  

Fed & Forgiven -  Sunday, December 18th 12:15 pm meet in the staff room.     Here at 

Grace we welcome young children to commune in the sacrament given freely by God not as 

a reward for completing a class, but as a gift shared within the community of Godõs people.  

Fed & Forgiven gives age appropriate children (K-2nd grade) an opportunity to deepen their 

understanding of this gift.  Parents are asked to join their participant at 1:30 in the Sanctuary. 

If you are interested in having your child participate in this class, please contact one of the 

Pastors or T. Lehman at 662-6678 to receive materials. 
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In Our Prayers 
Members who have been in the hospital or are in 
need of our prayers of healing:  Barbra Amt 
Pattie Bailey, Christel Doerwaldt, Vicki 
Hanks, Kathy Henry, Jeanette Kline, 
Polly Manuel, Michele Perrone,  
Trip Chewning and Kitty Stein 
 
Prayers for New Life 
We rejoice in the birth of Ella Jane Curbow, daugh-
ter of Joanna and Travis Curbow, sister to Josie and 
Shelby Willett, granddaughter  of Lynn Riley.   
 
Thanks 
Dear Grace Staff, 
   We are truly grateful for everything you did to 
make this difficult time full of comfort, support, and 
peace.  All of you worked together to handle so 
many details and provided my father a meaningful 
and beautiful service.  From visits to preaching to a 
wonderful luncheon to a windy service at the wall, 
we felt loved and supported.  Thank you 
Peace and love, 
Sharon and Gary Hetland and fam ily 
 
     On behalf of the Board of Directors, I am writing 
to express my deepest gratitude of your gift of $300 
to the ChildSafe Center—CAC.  Your generous gift 
will allow the center to offer a child-focused ap-
proach to services for young victims of abuse and 
their non-offending caregivers. 
     With your assistance, the Child Advocacy Center 
can continue to provide a compassionate and effec-
tive alternative to traditional investigations by 
providing a safe and comfortable environment.   

     Again, thank you for assisting us in our efforts to 
create a community where children can flourish 
free from abuse and neglect.  Your support of our 
mission will truly help us touch the lives of chil-
dren. 
Thank you 
Kelly Bober 
Executive Director 
ChildSafe Center –CAC 
 
Dear Members, 
     On behalf of the Free Medical Clinic I want to 
thank you for your donation of $300.  Your gift is 
much appreciated. 
     The Free Medical Clinic is celebrating it 30th an-
niversary this year, due in part to your faithful sup-
port of our work.  We are continuing to see the vital 
role the Free Medical Clinic plays in our community 
as we expand our services and reach more people 
each day. 
     More information can be found on our website 
www.fmcwinchester.org.  Once again thank you for 
your support 
Yours sincerely,  
Stefan Lawson, Executive Director 
Free Medical Clinic 
 
      Thank you for your support of the Therapeutic 
Day Treatment Program in the Winchester and 
Frederick County School System.  
     In this special season, we give heartfelt thanks to 
you for your continued trust in us and support of 
our mission.   
 
June Nabers 
Lutheran Family Services of Virginia  
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Congregation Council Meeting Highlights 
 

Congregation Council met on Sunday, November 13, 2016. The following are highlights of the meeting: 
 

¶ Received more information about bids Worship and Celebration Ministry Council has received for the 
renovation of the Brevitt Chimes and the German bell from the original Grace Church, 1790. Decision 
about funding was tabled until the Special Congregation Council Meeting on November 29th.  

¶ Received information from the Financial Secretary regarding commitments for financial funding for 
mission and ministry in 2017. As of Friday, November 11, commitments totaled $342,415. This is 
$81,301 lower than final commitments for 2016, with 36 fewer pledges. 

¶ Approved nominees for Congregation Council class of 2019 to be brought to the Congregation at its An-
nual Business Meeting on Sunday, December 11, 2016: Julie Boyce, Russ Erwin, Sharon Gray, Maurade 
Lynch, Sandra Marcus, Tim Sadler. Also approved nom inations for  youth representa-
tives for 2017: Spencer Dennis and Madeline Gray. 

¶ Approved New Members: Jim and Margaret Anderson, Michelle Meehan, Virginia Jones,  
      Sean Lamb, Sheila Miller, Kristjan and Christina Rauhala. and children, Gaven   
      and  Gracie, Rich Shafferman, David and Adrienne Sims, and daughter, Gracie. 

¶ Approved a Property Committee recommendation to be on the agenda of the Annual Business Meeting 
of the Congregation on Sunday, December 11, 2016,  for $250,000 for water intrusion work to be done, 
per Water Intrusion Study completed. 

¶ Set a Special Congregation Council Meeting for Tuesday, November 29, 2016, for the purpose of finaliz-
ing a budget for mission and ministry for 2017.  
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Hymns of Martin Luther 
 

      Anticipating the global celebration of the 
500th anniversary of Martin Luther’s nailing of the 
95 theses to the door of the Castle Church in Witten-
berg in 1517 this coming year, we continue with the 
venerable Advent hymn Savior of the Nations, Come, 
ELW 263. The original Latin text is ascribed to Am-
brose, c. 372, known as the father of Latin congrega-
tional hymnody. In 1523, Luther prepared a quite 
literal translation of it, and is likely responsible for 
adapting a twelfth century plainsong melody to suit 
it, appearing together in the Erfurt, Germany, hym-
nal Enchiridia (or “manual”), 1524. 
 The hymn is not only an invitation to the 
coming Savior, but a meditation upon the wonder 
that such an event should take place: the Word of 
God, Son of God, taking flesh to vanquish death. The 
light in the manger shines bright, hallowing the night 
with the light of the Newborn Savior, encouraging 
our faith to also shine. The hymn concludes with a 
doxology to the Trinity, with the virgin’s Son at its 
center. J. S. Bach wrote four organ settings and two 
cantatas based upon this tune and text. 

 

The First Christmas Present 
 The church’s children will present a program 
entitled The First Christmas Present on Saturday, 
December 3, at 4:30 p.m. Adults act as Moth-
er, Father, and Grandfather to help answer children’s 
questions about the First Christmas as they decorate 
a tree near a fireplace. Bible readings and familiar 
Christmas carols (some sung by YOU!) help tell the 
sacred story. All are invited to this event and to the 
dinner immediately following at 5:00 p.m. in 
Eisenberg Hall. The beloved Holden Evening Prayer 
with communion marks our worship together at 
Grace Place at 6:00 p.m. (Children, please ar-
rive at 3:30, and remember the dress rehearsal/cast 
party Friday night from 5:00 to 7:00 p.m.!) 
 

 
 

Christmas Concert 
Winchester Musica Viva presents its Christ-
mas Concerts at Grace  
Saturday, Dec. 17, 8:00 p.m. and Sunday, Dec. 18, 
4:00 p.m.  
Especially festive with brass and yours truly at the 
organ. Ticket required. 
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CANDLELIGHT TOUR REPEATED 
 
Monday, December 26, 4:00-8:00 p.m. m arks 
the return of the highly successful Candlelight Tour 
of Historic Houses of Worship, including Grace Lu-
theran, Braddock Street United Methodist Church, 
First Baptist Church, Christ Episcopal Church, First 
Presbyterian Church, and Market Street United 
Methodist Church. Sponsor:  Winchester chapter of 
the American Guild of Organists. Each hour, two re-
citalists at each church join a docent who will explain 
a bit about each church’s history. Listeners are free 
to move about their chosen downtown churches.  
Donations benefit WATTS. 

 

 
 

Christmas Day and New Year’s Day 
 Each falls on a Sunday this year.  
One service only at 11:00 a.m. on each of 
these Sundays. No Sunday School.  
 No Grace Place New Year ’s Eve due to 
First Night Performances taking place in our nave. 
 

 
 

Christmas Psalm 
Jesus, Son of God and son of Mary: 
 you have come and are coming. 
When we least expect you: 
 you are born into our lives. 
In Bethlehem you surprised everyone: 
 Even the shepherds had to be told. 
You are God and you come when you are ready: 
All of our preparations 
 neither hasten nor delay your coming. 
You have told us to watch and be ready, 
 to work while we wait: 
Still you catch us off guard, 
 and we do not know the day or the hour. 
We are like anxious parents awaiting their firstborn: 
 Filled with hope and expectation. 
You are not born as a baby for our arms: 
 but as the Lord of our lives. 
Be born in us, Lord and savior: 
 Come with your power and might. 
The earth and our lives are your mangers: 
 The world is your throne. 
Lord Jesus Christ, you have come and are coming: 
When we least expect you, 
 you are born into our lives. 
      -Former Virginia Synod Bishop, 
      Richard Bansemer, in his book of 
      collected poems Wisdom, Love, Song.  

      Reprinted with permission. 

 
  Joyful Notes from Daniel                    

https://www.christmastimeclipart.com/pfh/affiliate.do?id=11&coupon=SAVE-15PERCENT-LT
https://www.christmastimeclipart.com/pfh/affiliate.do?id=11&coupon=SAVE-15PERCENT-LT
https://www.christmastimeclipart.com/pfh/affiliate.do?id=11&coupon=SAVE-15PERCENT-LT
https://www.christmastimeclipart.com/pfh/affiliate.do?id=11&coupon=SAVE-15PERCENT-LT
https://www.christmastimeclipart.com/pfh/affiliate.do?id=11&coupon=SAVE-15PERCENT-LT
https://www.christmastimeclipart.com/pfh/affiliate.do?id=11&coupon=SAVE-15PERCENT-LT
https://www.christmastimeclipart.com/pfh/affiliate.do?id=11&coupon=SAVE-15PERCENT-LT
https://www.christmastimeclipart.com/pfh/affiliate.do?id=11&coupon=SAVE-15PERCENT-LT
https://www.christmastimeclipart.com/pfh/affiliate.do?id=11&coupon=SAVE-15PERCENT-LT
https://www.christmastimeclipart.com/pfh/affiliate.do?id=11&coupon=SAVE-15PERCENT-LT
https://www.christmastimeclipart.com/pfh/affiliate.do?id=11&coupon=SAVE-15PERCENT-LT
https://www.christmastimeclipart.com/pfh/affiliate.do?id=11&coupon=SAVE-15PERCENT-LT
https://www.christmastimeclipart.com/pfh/affiliate.do?id=11&coupon=SAVE-15PERCENT-LT
https://www.christmastimeclipart.com/pfh/affiliate.do?id=11&coupon=SAVE-15PERCENT-LT
https://www.christmastimeclipart.com/pfh/affiliate.do?id=11&coupon=SAVE-15PERCENT-LT


Stephen Ministry 
 
Stephen Ministers, just 
like all of the members 
and non-members of 
the congregation belong 
to the communion of 
saints, we are connect-
ed with all people trans-
formed by the Spirit of 
Jesus.  As Stephen Min-
isters, we have worked and continue to 
make that connection deep and intimate 
through continuing education and con-
necting with care receivers in need of sup-
port and reminders of how we can live our 
lives in memory of Jesus and all the saints, 
making them a real presence in all of our 
lives.   
 
If you or someone you love is yearning for 
hope, encouragement, and don’t know 
where to go, maybe, just maybe a Stephen 
Minister could help explore Jesus pres-
ence in your/their life.  Call Wendy Rizzo, 
Pastor Boynton or  Pastor Sims for  a 
referral.   
 
Henri Nouwen reminds us “Jesus and his 
saints are part of our most intimate and 
spiritual knowledge of God.” 
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Grace Lutheran Preschool 
     
  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

On behalf of the children, families, and staff at Grace Lutheran Preschool we 

wish you a very Merry Christmas and a blessed New Year! 

Reminder! 
You can still order Scrip Card Gift Cards for many differ-
ent retailers and restaurants if you need last minute hol-
iday gifts!  We will place our last order for the year on 
December 9th.  Order forms are hanging on the 
preschool bulletin board. 

TEAM Grace Progress!  
Volunteers Needed! 

 
 
     Many have inquired about the status of TEAM Grace 
after Winchester Public Schools (WPS) discontinued our 
partnership in July, and we had to put our program on 
hold. The Board has considered various alternatives over 
the past months that would allow the congregation to con-
tinue our outreach ministry to underserved children. At 
this time, we are happy to report that we have a projected 
start date of January 3rd, and Executive Director Reidon-
na King will remain in her leadership role. 
     In order to proceed, we must meet all of the require-
ments necessary to offer the program under the Religious 
Exemption status.  First, TEAM Grace will move over to 
the Christian Education Center (CEC). Second, we will 
contract with WPS to provide bus transportation home 
from TEAM Grace at 4:45. Third, we will hire two pro-
gram assistants; Sharon Glynn will remain as lead assis-
tant, and everyone will complete required training. We 
will invite 20 John Kerr Elementary students to partici-
pate. We will continue to offer tutoring (emphasizing 
reading and math) and enrichment: art, music, and core 
values.  
     The TEAM Grace Board is eager to get up and running 
and very much hope we will soon be able to provide this 
program to students as we have so successfully over the 
past 12 years. 
     Thank you for your patience; we are eager to get start-
ed! Who will join us and volunteer? 
 
Kate Simpson,  
TEAM Grace Board President 



 

Historical Tidbit:   Who made the first Chrismon? 
  
   Chrismon ornaments were originated and first made for use on the Christmas tree of Ascension Lutheran 
Church in Danville, VA, in 1957, by Mrs. Frances Kipps Spencer, a church member.  The designs were 
monograms of and symbols for our Lord Jesus Christ which she discovered in The Book of Signs.  Because 
these designs have been used by his followers since biblical times, they are the heritage of all Christians 
and serve to remind each of us regardless of denomination of the One we follow.  All Chrismon ornaments 
(Christ + monogram) are made in a combination of white and gold to symbolize the purity and majesty of 
the Son of God and the Son of Man. 
Mrs. Spencer disliked traditional colored lights and ball ornaments on the sanctuary tree.  Since the 1940s 
she had been using simple craft and scrap materials to create her own ornaments.  She also envisioned 
lights that would appear as stars shining through the tree branches.  Tiny tree lights on strings were intro-
duced to the stores in 1957.  Since they were only available in multicolor, Mrs. Spencer and her husband 
hand-scraped the paint off of 200 bulbs for use on the tree.  She and her friends shared instructions and 
patterns to create Chrismons with other congregations.  Eventually, these patterns were made into a series 
of books.  Over the years the Chrismon tree was displayed at the White House, the Smithsonian Institute, 
and in an article in Better Homes in Gardens.  Each Advent season tours are given of the sanctuary in Dan-
ville with explanations of the Chrismons. 
Pastor Emeritus Jim Utt w as pastor  of Ascension from  1976-1982.  He and Susan Utt remember 
Mrs. Spencer well and her dedication to the Chrismon Ministry.    Mrs. Spencer died in 1990, but Ascen-
sion Lutheran Church continues to share her gift with the world.  Each Chrismon is made by a Christian as 
an act of worship toward Christ, and as a symbol of the giver’s love for the receiver.  Those who make the 
Chrismons at Grace Lutheran Church perpetuate this idea and for more information you may contact Mar-
tha Prusch (667-7991) or Kitty Stein (667-1439). 
 
Mary Froehlich, Archivist 
 

Information gathered from these sources:  www.chrismon.org 
 

Kunstman, Steven W.  “From Virginia to the World, Chrismons Spread Worship Through Art.” Corre-
spondent:  Aid Association for Lutherans.  Winter 1976.  p. 1-3. 
 

Vipperman, Heather.  “The Chrismons Tree:  A 21st Century Christmas Tradition.” HYCO Lake Magazine.   
Volume 4, 2013.  p. 10-13.  
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POINSETTIA/ELCA WORLD HUNGER APPEAL ORDER FORM 
(Form must be completed to be acknowledged in the bulletin.) 

 

This Advent/Christmas season Grace is again offering two options for honoring/remembering 
your loved one(s).  Option one is the traditional poinsettia purchase to decorate the sanctuary for 
Christmas Eve and Christmas Day services.  (If you have not picked up your purchased poinsettia 
by Mon., Jan. 9, it will be removed.)  Option two is to make a monetary donation to the ELCA 
World Hunger Appeal.  Both options will be acknowledged in the Christmas Eve bulletin and may 
be ordered by completing this form and placing it in an offering plate. Orders will also be taken in 
the church office (662-6678) through Monday, December 5.  Plants and ELCA World Hunger Ap-
peal donations are $12.50 each this year; checks should be made payable to “Grace Evangelical 
Lutheran Church” with “Poinsettia/ELCA World Hunger” annotated on the memo line.  
 
Number of plants ordered ($12.50 each)  ______________________________________ 
 
Number of ELCA World Hunger Appeal Donations ($12.50 each)   ____________________ 
 
Given by ___________________________________________________________ 
 
In honor of _________________________________________________________ 
 
In memory of __________________________________________________ 

http://www.chrismon.org


Grace Lutheran Church 
Refugee Resettlement 2016 

 

ñIn the same way, let your light shine before others, so that they may see 
your good works and give glory to your Father in heaven.   
--- Matthew 5:16 (NRSV) 
 
“If you light a lamp for someone else it will also brighten your path.”    
--- as found on tinybuddha.com 
 
The Syrian refugee family sponsored by Grace Evangelical Lutheran Church 
this fall wants you to know that they are very, very grateful for the help they 
have received to date.  The outpouring of love and concern shown by mem-
bers and friends of the congregation has been overwhelming, and this spirit 
is growing beyond the walls of the church.  In addition to the assistance pro-
vided with housing, food, clothing, and managing administrative hurdles 
concerning all aspects of life, the larger community is becoming more and 
more involved.  From high school students tutoring the younger children to 
the donation of dental care services, many needs are being addressed.  We 

also want to express our gratitude to the local Muslim community.   Their ongoing assistance is much 
appreciated.  What a blessing!   

As we bring hope to our neighbors in need, we recognize the humanity in each other and are en-
riched by our encounters.  This is how we can help weave the fabric of community where we live.  If you 
have ever felt blessed by experiencing unconditional and gracious gestures of welcome, you know the 
feeling. 

“I've learned that people will forget what you said, people will forget what you did, but people will 
never forget how you made them feel."  -- Maya Angelou  
 Please keep our refugee family and all those who help them navigate life in their new home in 
your prayers.  For questions or concerns or offers of assistance, please contact David Ray, Committee 
Chair, at 540-664-0741, or speak to one of the pastors.  

 

-- respectfully submitted by Barbara Rosenbaum for the Refugee Resettlement Committee 
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CHANCEL FLOWERS 
 

Opportunities for donating 
Chancel Flowers are available   
December 4 and 11, and most 
of January. 
 
Call Joan in the church office 
(662-6678) to reserve your 
Sunday!   

Welcome New Members! 
 

On All Saints/ Unity Sunday we received the following new members 
into the congregation and we give thanks for those who are serving as 
their sponsors: 
 
 New Members    Sponsors  

Jim and Margaret Anderson  BJ Fawcett 
 Michelle Meehan   Lori Besselievre 
 Virginia Jones    Kay Hallett 

Sean Lamb    Laura Jacobs 
Sheila Miller    Kay Hallett 
Kristjan and Christina Rauhala Jody Elson 
    and children, Gaven and Gracie 
Rich Shafferman   Teresa Lehman 
David and Adrienne Sims  Pastor George Sims 
    and daughter, Gracie 



SNOW AND ICE CANCELLATIONS 
 

What is our cancellation policy 
when we are hit with bad weather? 
 
Worship Services are rarely 
cancelled because of in-
clement weather.  Other 
church programs some-
times are cancelled.  All 
cancellations will be placed 
on WINC FM Radio (92.5 
fm) and the Grace Church website 
(www.gracewin.org)  as soon as a decision is 
made.  Cancellation notices for religious or-
ganizations are not always  announced in a 
timely fashion, but they are  posted almost 
immediately on the website www.winc.fm.  
 
 

HELP FUND OUR FOOD/GAS  
VOUCHER PROGRAM 

  

Our community outreach by Grace really needs 
your help.   On the first working day of every 
month members of the Service and Outreach 
Committee give food or gas vouchers to needy 
members of our community.  Many of our guests 
combine their gas vouchers and car pool, so they 
can get to their places of work.   Some of our 
guests are homeless and some have employment, 
but not enough salary to support and feed their 
families.   
      

Over the past few months, we have averaged over 
40 people coming to Voucher Day.   Currently, we 
give a $15 food or $10 gas voucher to each person 
who comes on Voucher Day.    We have some 
funding in the Church budget for this program, 
but the need for help has outgrown our budget 
funding.  If you would like to help those in need, 
who come to Grace for a voucher, please put your 
contribution in an envelope, marked for the Ser-
vice and Outreach Voucher program and drop off 
at the church office or in the offering plate on 
Sunday.   

WATTS IS COMING 
TWO OPPORTUNITIES TO SERVE 

 
Grace Lutheran will host the WATTS Shelter from January 30, 2017 to February 6, 2017. 
This date is later than before to try to accommodate members who could not join us in December. Those 
wonderful folks who have been so gracious in the past know the drill and we are encouraging our new mem-
bers or others who have not participated before to join us this year. There are plenty of things to do. Provid-
ing Breakfasts, Dinners, Lunches, Snacks, Drinks, or being a host in the evening to welcome the guests or 
by staying in the shelter overnight in case the night manager needs help with an emergency. We need every-
one! Except that young folks under 18 cannot be in the shelter, but there are plenty of things that the youth 
can do in support. 
 
After Thanksgiving we will recruit volunteers by email. If you have not participated before we probably do 
not have your email address so if you think that you may want to be involved, please let me know at 
 jconrad@conraddevelopmentco.com. 
 
Another opportunity that we have this year to help the homeless is by taking December 23rd for a one day 
shelter. The shelter is located at the Round Hill Ruritan building. It is very difficult to find a Church facility 
that is not booked to the rafters during the Christmas Week and we are fortunate that the Ruritans are mak-
ing their building available. A different Church has been given a different night and the evening of the 23rd 
and the early morning of the 24th belongs to Grace. There are a number of very generous Grace Members 
who have already volunteered and I will send a sign-up sheet to the WATTS regulars after Thanksgiving. 
What a wonderful way to show our thanks for what we have by helping folks who have so little. There is 
room for anyone who would like to help; again we need to be at least 18 years young. Please let me know if 
you want to help. 
 
Please begin to save your motel toiletry items. We always need a ton of them for our week. 
 
Peace, 
John Conrad 
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Living Lutheran Magazine 
 

Anyone not currently receiving the Living 
Lutheran magazine (The magazine of the 
Evangelical Lutheran Church in America, 
formerly named The Lutheran) and would 
like to be added to the church’s 
subscription list, please call/e-mail Joan 
Carroll in the Church office at 662-
6678 or grace@gracewin.org.  Please 
note:  If you are not currently receiving 
Living Lutheran, you must call/email to 
be added, using your offering envelope to 
make a donation will not automatically 
add you the mailing 
list.  Thanks! 

2017 Offering Envelopes 
Your offering envelopes for 2017 will be mailed in December.  This year your envelope number remains 
the same number as your number in 2016.  Please do not start using these envelopes until January 
2017.  Any 2017 offering envelopes, that we receive prior to 2017, will not be opened or processed until 
the Sunday, January 1, 2017, offering count.  It would be very helpful to the Financial Secretary, if you 
would write your name on your envelope each week. 
 
Your 2017 offering envelope packet contains extra envelopes.  The first envelope in the packet marked 
Initial/Special Offering is intended to defray the cost of the envelopes ($10.00).  The second envelope 
in your offering packet marked The Living Lutheran/Special Offering may be used to help defray the 
cost of the Living Lutheran magazine (formerly The Lutheran magazine for 2017 ($9.00).  (Please note:  
If you have not received the Living Lutheran magazine in the past, you must, also, call/e-mail Joan in 
the church office to be added to the list.  662-6678/grace@gracewin.org) 

Annual Business Meeting  
of the Congregation 

  

Sunday, December 11, 2016  
9:45 a.m. 

Grace Ministries Outreach Center - GMOC 
  

Items of Business: 
  

1. Election of Council Members Class of 2019, 
Youth Reps.  for 2017,  and Mission Endow-
ment Board Member. 

2. Adoption of the Proposed Budget for 2017 
Support of  Mission and  Ministry. 

3. Approval to authorize expenditures to imple-
ment the repairs as outlined in water intru-
sion survey. 

Snow Removal Team Needs Help 
 
It is winter time again, and that brings with it the threat for snow.  Following snow 
events with measurable accumulation, it is the responsibility of the church to keep the 
sidewalks and entrances to the church property clear. While the church contracts for 
plowing the rear parking area and alley, volunteer help is needed for sidewalk shovel-
ing and salt spreading. If you are able to assist with snow removal, please consider be-
coming a volunteer member of the snow removal team. Please contact Robert Taylor 
at rtaylor@gracewin.org or telephone the church office, so that your name can be add-
ed to the snow removal team call-out list. Thank you very much for your support. 
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GODFREY MILLER FELLOWSHIP 
CENTER SCHEDULE 

 
 
 

Please check out Godfrey Miller Fellowship Centers  
website for the December calendar of events.  

  
www.godfreymillerhome.org or call 540-667-5869 

 

 
Closed for Christmas Holiday.  Will reopen in January.   

 

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year.   
 

For a full calendar of upcoming events check our website www.godfreymillerhome.org.  If you have any questions or to 
sign up, please call 667-5869 and ask for Sharon Thornton (Sharon@godfreymillerhome.org). 

“Celebrating History while Building Community” 
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Get Involved –  
through the ELCA Advocacy Network 

 
  Happy are those whose help is the God of Jacob, 

   whose hope is in the LORD their God, who made heaven and earth, 
   the sea, and all that is in them; who keeps faith forever;  

who executes justice for the oppressed; 
   who gives food to the hungry. 
    The LORD sets the prisoners free; the LORD opens the eyes of the blind. 
    The LORD lifts up those who are bowed down; the LORD loves the righteous. 

  The LORD watches over the strangers; he upholds the orphan and the widowé  
 Psalm 146 

 
In baptism we promise to “proclaim Christ through word and deed, care for others 
and the world God made, and work for justice and peace.” 
 

There are many ways to work for peace and justice, and make a difference in the world and in 
our own neighborhoods. One way is through the ELCA Advocacy Network through this link:  
https://www.elca.org/en/Our-Work/Publicly-Engaged-Church/Advocacy/Get-Involved. This 
site provides information about how to engage with community, state and national leaders re-
garding current issues and areas of need. It also provides a link to sign up for advocacy alerts 
about critical issues. 
 

http://www.godfreymillerhome.org
http://www.godfreymillerhome.org
mailto:Sharon@godfreymillerhome.org
https://www.elca.org/en/Our-Work/Publicly-Engaged-Church/Advocacy/Get-Involved


THE PEOPLE OF GRACE - THE MINISTERS                       
Martha Miller Sims - Pastor (msims@gracewin.org) 
Jonathan M. Boynton—Pastor (jboynton@gracewin.org) 
Daniel P. Hannemann - Director of Music/Organist   
   (dhannemann@gracewin.org) 

Joan R. Carroll - Parish Secretary (jcarroll@gracewin.org) 
Teresa Lehman - Dir., Faith Formation  & Youth Min.   
   (tlehman@gracewin.org) 

Beverly Dennis -  Parish Administrative Assistant    
   (bdennis@gracewin.org) 
Robert Taylor - Facilities Manager (rtaylor@gracewin.org) 

Brenda Miles - Sexton  
Suzanne Reid - Assistant Treasurer (treasurer@gracewin.org) 
Erin Ritchey - Nursery Attendant; Jeanette Kline - ESL Nursery  
Erin Reeve and Lisa Zerull - Faith Community Nurses   
   (nurse@gracewin.org) 

Jennifer Strickler - Dir., Preschool  (preschool@gracewin.org) 

Reidonna King - Dir., TEAM Grace (teamgrace@gracewin.org) 

Sharon Thornton - Dir., Godfrey Miller Fellowship Center,   
           (Sharon@godfreymillerhome.org) 
James H. Utt - Retired, Pastor Emeritus  
 

 

SUNDAY SCHEDULE  
Worship Service:  8:15 and 11:00 a.m.    Holy 
Communion is celebrated at all services. 
Sunday School:  9:45 a.m.  
Grace Place: Saturdays - 6:00 p.m. 

Grace Evangelical Lutheran Church 
26 W. Boscawen Street 
Winchester, VA  22601 
Return Service Requested 

NON-PROFIT ORG. 
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The deadline for input to the next issue of  TIDINGS 
(covering  January 1—31, 2017) 

is  4:00 p.m., Wednesday, December 14, 2016 

¶ Advent/Christmas:  Love our songé.our prayer 

¶ WILD Women Xmas Brunch ~ Dec. 10th at 10:00 a.m. 

¶ Mt. Vernon & National Christmas Tree Event ~ Dec. 4 

¶ TEAM Grace Progress 

¶ Refugee Resettlement 2016 

¶ WATTS Opportunities to Serve ~ Jan 30ðFeb 6, 2017 

¶ Annual Business Meeting of the Congregation ~ Dec. 11 

¶ December Calendar and Worship Assistants 

 

OFFICE 
HOURS 

8:00 a.m. – 
4:00 p.m. 
Monday -  

Friday 

 

Telephone:  540.662.6678 
FAX:  540.662.6682 

E-mail:  grace@gracewin.org 
Web Site:  www.gracewin.org 

Preschool:  540.678.0635 
T.E.A.M. Grace:  540.450.1576 

       Godfrey Miller Center:            
                     540.667.5869 

Prayer Chain 
     We  invite all who are interested in 
sharing their faith, by putting it to 
work in a way that will benefit others 
and themselves while experiencing the 
joy of seeing God at work, to join the 
Prayer Team.   
     Contact  Becky Swanson Stern, at 
prayerchain@gracewin.org   The 
work is rewarding as it leads you to 
Grow in Grace. 

Prayers for those in our 
Military Services 

should include: 
Elizabeth Grove, Ben Grove,  

Mitra Haines, Gary Headings,   
John Lyons, Tyler Manuel,  

Noah Reed, Brandon Reeve,  
Christine Sears. and Danny Smith. 

Grace Evangelical  
Lutheran Church is a 

Stephen Ministry 
Congregation. 

 

stephenministry@gracewin.org 


